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In accordance with the new guidelines set forth by the University and in line with the 
directives issued by the higher education authorities, it is mandatory for all colleges offering 
Postgraduate (PG) programs that, effective from the Academic Year 2024-2025, all PG student 
admissions will be done through the e-Samarth portal only. 

The e-Samarth portal is a unified online platform designed to streamline and standardize the 
admission process across all affiliated institutions. It ensures transparency, efficiency, and 
ease of access for both students and institutions. Therefore, it is imperative that all colleges 
adhere strictly to the following instructions: 

CC: 

1. Registration on e-Samarth Portal: All colleges must ensure that their institutions are 
registered on the e-Samarth portal and that their PG programs are duly listed. 

2. Admission Process: No offline or alternative admission processes will be accepted by the 
University. All PG admissions must be processed exclusively through the e-Samarth portal. 
Any deviation from this procedure will be considered a violation of University directives. 

3. Support: For technical support assist colleges in transitioning to the e-Samarth portal we 
request you to write us email at office@samarth.sndt.ac.in. or contact on 022 22091577, 
(affiliation section) in working hours. 

4. Compliance: All colleges are required to complete the necessary steps on the e-Samarth 
portal by 26.08.2024 Colleges failing to comply with this directive, including the possible 
suspension of their PG admissions for the academic year 2024-25. 

We trust that all institutions will cooperate fully with this new requirement and ensure a 
smooth and efficient admission process for the forthcoming academic year. Thank you for 
your attention and prompt action on this matter. 

Dr. Himmat Jadhav 

1. Dr. Ganesh Magar, Nodel Office, e-Samarth portal 

Dean, Faculty of Science and Technology 
Affiliation Section ( Addl. Charge) 

2. Office of Pro-Vice Chancellor, SNDT Women's University, Mumbai for information. 
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